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September 27, 2011

Mike Trout, Division Administrator
Michigan Department of Transportation,
Bureau of Aeronautics and Freight Services
2700 Airport Service Drive

Lansing, MI 48906

Dear Mr, Trout:

Ann Arbor Municipal Airport, Ann Arbor, Michigan
Environmental Review

‘Thank you for your responsc Lo our comments on the Environmental Assessment (EA)
document. Ann Arbor is an airport covered under the Michigan State Block Grant
program. Per our delegation of authority from the Deftroit Airports District Office to the
State of Michigan, there is no action to be taken by this office. You will need to send the
final EA document to the individual Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) offices with
responsibility for approving the associated FAA actions. FAA Order 5050.4B Sections
212-214 “National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) Implementing Instructions for
Airport Actions” provides guidance on approval of joint FAA and State Block Grant
documents. The final EA will need to clearly distinguish between State and Federal
actions. In that the FAA Operations Support Group’s Flight Procedure Team and
Technical Operation Office have Federal actions their concurrence in the environmental
review process is required. The Detroit Airports District Office has no action to be taken
thercfore it should not be listed on this document.

The FAA Central Operations Support Group, Flight Procedures Team will need fo
provide environmental ciearance prior to approving any changes in flight procedures at
the airport. Contact information for this office is:

FAA Central Service Center

Mr. Tom Lattimer

Manager, Center Service Center, Flight Procedures Team
Routing AJV-C24

2601 Mcacham Bivd.

Fort Worth, TX 76137

Likewise the FAA Central Operations Technical Operations will need 1o provide
environmental clearance prior (o initiating work at the airport. For purposes of the



environmental review it should be assumed the FAA owned navigational aids will be
relocated, abandoned, or upgraded to a newer system. This environmental review can
only take place afier complction of a reimbursable agreement that covers this task and
schedule. FAA involvement in the environmental process does not constitute a
commitment of FAA funding, Contact information for this office is:

FAA Great Lakes Regional Office
FAA Technical Operations Office
Ms. Virginia Marcks

Routing AJW-C14D

2300 East Devon Ave,

Des Plaines, 11, 60018

If you have questions concerning this letter please contact Mr. Ernest Gubry at (734) 229
-2905.

Sincerely,

o

John L. Mayfield Jr.
Manager, Detroil Airports District Office

WeR Matt Kulhanek, City of Ann Arbor
Tom Lattimer, FAA AJV-C24
Virginia Marcks, FAA AJW-C14D



